

# BROOMHILL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

## MINUTES OF THE 426th MEETING

The 426th Meeting of Broomhill Community Council was held in Broomhill Primary School, 57 Edgehill Rd, Glasgow G11 7HZ, on Wednesday 11th October 2023, at 7.30 p.m. following the AGM.

- 1. Committee Members Present were:** Charles Scott, Barbara McTavish (chair), Hector Rufrancos, Lorna McWilliams, Martin Keane, Roy Hamdy, Morag McKerrell and David Rennie. **Also in attendance were** Cllrs Feargal Dalton and Lana Reid-McConnell and local residents G Alan Ramsay.
  - 2. Apologies were received from:** Cllr Eunis Jassemi and Police Scotland
  - 3. Minutes of Previous Meetings.** The minutes of Meeting no 425 held on 14th June 2023 had been reviewed via Slack.
  - 4. Police Report.** No report was submitted
  - 5. Councillors Reports - FD** had been involved with gully and drain cleaning issues. **HR** requested a copy of the drain and gully cleaning plan. Also fly tipping. **MMcK** concerned about road safety violations by Deliveroo etc cyclists. **FD** explained how the c£1m infrastructure fund might be allocated within the ward. Concern that it should be used for something new not to cover GCC maintenance shortfalls. **DR** would circulate the bids BCC had already submitted. **LRM** had been discussing the regular obstruction of the bus stop beside Kothel, but could cost £25k. There was a long discussion about the cutting/rewilding of the green spaces in NW Broomhill. Agreed that there was very poor communication within Parks Dept. **EJ** had been trying to get the abandoned caravans on Broomhill Drive moved
  - 6. Office Bearers' Reports.** None - all issues covered in the AGM which preceded this meeting
  - 7. Matters Arising from the Open Forum** at the September meeting which was not quorate. Norby Rd shops anti social behaviour, Littering by pupils of St Thomas Aquinas School between Greggs and the underpass. Brightness of Norby Shopping Centre sign. Fly Tipping in Broomhill Lane.
  - 8. Zero Hour Resolution.** This request for support had previously been circulated and was approved. **Agreed** that BCC should lobby Councillors to support it too
  - 9. Broomhill Award . Agreed** the recipient of the next award in June 2024. To be announced at a later date.
  - 10. Friends of Naseby Park.** **DR** said the group had now been set up. **Agreed** that BCC would fund its first year's meeting costs until 11 October 2024. There was some discussion about spending. **DR** was **thanked** by BCC for his role in reconstituting the group
  - 11. Planning -** There had been no contentious planning applications submitted since the June 2023 meeting.
  - 12. Victoria Park Area Partnership.** **DR** said that this had been covered in sufficient depth in FD's earlier comments
  - 13. Broomhill Hub.** **HR** provided an update. More information on the Broomhill Hub website. There is a hiatus until the Scottish Government decide what to do next
  - 14. Planters.** Various local businesses had adopted many of the planters. This was to be encouraged.
  - 15. Communications - HR** was keen to move BCC from Wordpress to a platform he could much more easily maintain. This was agreed but he was asked to train **CS** in its use. **CS** said that he would do limited work on the Facebook page. There was an inconclusive discussion about closer ties with Broomhill Watch. There was a discussion about Slack.
  - 16. BCC Elections - Agreed** that we would publicise the need to get the 4 vacancies filled asap.
  - 17. AOCB.** **MK** was keen to get the Heritage Trail more electronic. **CS** was keen too
  - 18. Date, Time and Place of Next Meeting.** The next full meeting will be on Wednesday 8th November 2023, in Broomhill Primary School, 57 Edgehill Rd, G11 7HZ.  
The meeting concluded at 9:00pm following a vote of thanks to the chair.
-